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Re: Proposed Rule IRPS 07-1 

I welcomed and was much encouraged by the NCUA Board's decision to have staff 
review and revise the agency's Chartering Manual, specifically with regard to expanding 
its definition of a "presumptive local community" fiom that of a single political 
jurisdiction to include some multiple political jurisdictions. This will greatly simplify the 
application process for a credit union pursuing a community charter that meets the 
proposed local community definition. 

Several federal agencies such as; the Comptroller of the Currency, The Office of Thrift 
Supervision, the Federal Reserve Board and The Office of Budget and Management to 
name a few, have offered definitions of local community for various purposes or federal 
programs. NCUA should be able to rely heavily on these independent agency definitions 
for the various community charter applications they approve and this should remove 
some of the basis for lawsuits that NCUA has had to answer. I support NCUA's reliance 
on the Office of Budget and Management, based on U.S. Census data and commuting 
patterns, for support that Core Based Statistical Areas are local communities. 

Lastly, while I appreciate that litigation is costly and NCUA is trying to prevent 
additional lawsuits they are taking the wrong track by proposing to post a public notice 
on certain community charters. You are essentially announcing that you have a 
questionable community application. It is solely within NCUA's authority to decide 
community charters for federal credit unions. I believe you will be sending a message 
that you are abdicating that responsibility if you invite other financial institutions to help 
shape your policies and decisions. NCUA should not place any application on a public 
forum and invite comment. 

You are introducing more ambiguity into the process and more confusion for your credit 
unions. In addition, should NCUA decide to grant the community charter request after 
receiving comments against the community, you will have opened another avenue for a 
potential lawsuit; one where they will contend that you didn't consider their comments. 

Remarkable possibilities. 
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